Wiscasset Waterfront Committee
January 23, 2024


Those present were Sue, Dick, David, Frank, Terry, Larry and Callie. 

Sue called the meeting to order at 5:03pm

The Committee reviewed the January 9th minutes.

Moved by David to approve the January 9th minutes as written, seconded by Frank. 

The Harbormaster reported $350 of the $750 owed for the long term off season mooring rental has been paid. 

The Harbormaster expressed concern for the long term rentals currently on the recreational float and the continuing this in the future. 

After a discussion it was decided to consult with public works to determine what if any damage was occurring, if it was preventable and how to proceed. After the conversion the committee can have a clearer idea of the cost of repairs versus the income generated. 

The Committee discussed the January 10th and the January 13th storms that brought high tides and storm surges along the waterfront. An inspection should be performed to determine what is or is not safe to continue using. If it is no longer safe then it should be closed to the public. There was also a discussion about an additional seawall construction at the creamery pier to prevent further damages. There was also a discussion about reporting damages to the State and if that had been done by the Town and any action needed by the Committee.

Sue discussed changes to the Pier Vendor Application and options to simplify the process. Changes such as moving insurance to the top and removing the ladder sign option were discussed. The application will be updated and brought to the next meeting. 

The Harbormaster brought up a change in portapotty laws and how that may effect businesses on the waterfront. 

David requested the electricity meter installation on the recreational pier be looked in to again and completed to allow for proper charging of electric use for any vendor renting space. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:07pm
